LUDHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Parish Councillor Kate Bates

At their meeting on 6th January Parish Councillors paid tribute to their fellow councillor Kate Bates, who died on Christmas Day.  Kate had served the Parish Council for more than 20 years, had been chairman at one time, and had been involved with many other village activities……………….more to come 
Vehicle activated speed signs – volunteers required
 The Parish Council has applied for joint funding for a flashing speed sign called a SAM2 sign.  If the application is agreed then the Parish Council will discuss whether or not they wish to purchase a sign as it involves a considerable sum of money.  This decision has yet to be made.  
A SAM2 sign is a vehicle activated sign that displays the speed of an approaching vehicle.  If the vehicle exceeds the speed limit a 'SLOW DOWN' message is also shown.  Once the limit is exceeded by 10mph the speed is no longer shown and the 'slow down' message remains (this removes the temptation for some drivers to see what speed they can register!).  The Parish Council has identified various locations throughout the village that are of concern to the community, and the SAM2 could be located in those locations.  It can be at one site for 4 weeks and must not return to that site within 8 weeks, which is why Ludham has 5 possible locations identified.  A data recording device can also be purchased which could perhaps be useful if the Parish Council wishes to lobby Norfolk County Council for a change of speed limit.
 If the application for part-funding is accepted, and if the Parish Council decides to purchase a SAM2, various volunteers will be needed to a) change the battery every week, whilst keeping one on charge at home and the other on the machine, and b) to move the SAM2 to a new location every four weeks.  Without these volunteers the Parish Council cannot consider purchasing a sign
 Each sign weighs approximately 8kg and a ladder may be required to fix the sign, although brackets will be on each post.  The actual removal and replacement of the sign takes only a few seconds
 If you would be willing to consider any involvement with the above, please contact the Clerk: ludhamparishclerk@hotmail.co.uk.  If you have any questions or comments about Ludham having a SAM2 sign please contact the clerk and/or attend the next Parish Council meeting.

 Reminder about bottle banks

Thank you to those people in the village who continue to use bottle banks.  The village receives money for bottles which are recycling in the bottle banks around the village, which in turn helps to keep the Parish portion of Council tax lower.  
Parish Council meetings are held on the first Tuesday of each month at 7.30pm in the Church Room. The agenda is published on the noticeboards at Bakers Arms Green and Johnson Street before the meeting. During the meeting, there is an opportunity for the public to comment on planning applications or any other items they wish to bring to the notice of the Council. Meetings are open to the public and you are most welcome to attend.
The next meeting will take place on Tuesday February 3rd 2015 in the Church Rooms at 7.30pm
Clerk: Jo Beardshaw, ludhamparishclerk@hotmail.co.uk.  01692 670787

